
Sept - Oct 2024 
 
 
Greetings in the Name of Christ: 
 
This past three months of June and August, the letter wasn’t sent out.  I am sorry.   
 
We started September with the Mission Conference with all the preparations and investments that takes for this 
conference.  It was a blessing.  God is always faithful.  He provided the necessary.  Guest Pastor, Yofri Madar-
riaga, went with me to the hospital to visit Mr. Luna and he received Christ as Saviour.   
 
We were encouraged to keep reaching until the end of the earth, the faith promise increased from $21,900 
Soles to $34,300 Soles.  WE will add this year thanks to God, 3 more missionaries.  We are convinced that the 
Lord will raise workers not far from the future to be part of this Great Commission.   
 
Arequipa is materializing more each time.  The city is growing and growing.  The need of the Gospel in their 
lives is something not necessary according to their plans.  Very little, people take the tracts. In the homes, each 
time they will attend you less.  We have a command of the Lord.  By Hi grace, there is still people that desire 
to hear and we keep sharing the Gospel.  In September and October, we have been visiting house by house and 
in the hospitals.  56 people accepted Christ.  Among them, 3 nurses and 5 people of cancer were preached 
to.  My wife, spoke to a relative of a terminal cancer patient, explaining how to speak with their relatives, shar-
ing her experience of receiving Christ.   
 
In September and October, together with my wife, I visited 7 churches in Hidalgo, State of Mexico, Tamazun, 
San Luis Potosí, and Monterrey, Nuevo León, Mexico, including our sending church.  What a privilege was to 
see and hear our Pastor Jonathan Ashcroft, co-laborer of the great love to your servant and the missionary 
work in Arequipa.   I shared together with the prayer group, of which they pray for your servants.  I also had 
the privilege to attend to the wedding of Pastor Joel Castillo, son of my friend, Pastor Victor Castillo.  Thanks 
to the Lord for this time in company of my wife and for the joy to see pastors, friends and co-laborers of this 
ministry.  Omar Camargo, Geronimo Esteban in a mission conference, Mateo Cole, a special visit to meet him, 
Mateo Johnson, 6 years without visiting him together with my wife, Omar Vasquez, Joel Castillo, and Alfredo 
Ramirez in a family conference.  It is our weekly prayer that the Lord bless you abundantly to you and the 
work that you pastored.  Thank you for your faithful support in prayer and missionary support.   
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Manuel Sanchez and Family 

 


